
Vermont State Board of Education 
Resolution of Appreciation for Sabina Brochu 

WHEREAS, Sabina Brochu has served with distinction on the State Board of Education 
from August 2019 through June 2021 and provided a confident, well-informed voice and 
fresh perspective; and 

WHEREAS, Sabina has drawn from her experiences as a leader at Champlain Valley 
Union (CVU) High School. Balancing the demands of school, athletics, State Board of 
Education meetings, both in person and virtual, press conferences with the Governor, VPR 
call-ins, and a global pandemic; and 

WHEREAS, Sabina has informed the State Board of Education with monthly updates 
highlighting important issues in education and the impact on students during this 
extraordinary time. Sabina took on the effort to reach out to her peers across the state; and 

WHEREAS, Sabina shared her opinions, with knowledge, clarity, and authority; and 

WHEREAS, Sabina was a vital member of the State Board of Education, not just a student 
voice, but a voice for all Vermont students. While students have only two years with the 
State Board of Education, and only one year as a voting member, Sabina’s years were full 
of insight and wisdom, enriching fellow board members and informing decision-making 
throughout her time; and 

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED, that the State Board of Education bestows its gratitude 
and commendations to Sabina Brochu. We thank her for her service and commitment to 
improving Vermont education for all students. Furthermore, we wish her continued success 
in her future endeavors and hope that she will remain connected with our work, as she 
embarks on her Senior year at CVU. 

DATED this 16th  day of June 2021. 

STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION 

By: 
 


